
 

 

 
 
 
 

District Newsletter  
Principal Richwine’s Message  

 

Earthquake & Evacuation Drill 

As you probably know, on Thursday, October 19, at 10:19 A.M. Nestucca 
Valley Schools participated in the Great Oregon Shakeout. For the past 
several years our schools have participated in this annual event; however, 
this year we did not do the bus evacuation as in past years. 

This year, after the earthquake drill, we practiced evacuating the buildings. 
We placed orange paper across doors and in the hallway to indicate 
obstacles that the students should not pass by. They, along with the 
teachers, had to think on the fly and find alternate ways to leave the building. 
We were also assessing where the students, along with the staff, felt are 
safe locations. 

In the event that we really do have a natural or manmade disaster that 
requires us to stay here until help arrives or we are forced to evacuate to 
another site, we will do our very best to contact parents and guardians with 
information on where they can meet their children and take them home. 
Please make sure that we have current phone and email contacts for you 
and your family. Our greatest goal is to keep all the children safe and secure 
until we return them to you. 

Conferences 

Conferences are scheduled for November 8th and 9th. During conferences, 
report cards will be handed out for the first quarter of school.  

This year, middle school students will not attend on Wednesday, Thursday or 
Friday. Conferences for our middle school students will be scheduled 
appointments on Wednesday, from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. and Thursday 
morning from 8:00 a.m. to noon. (Friday is a holiday.) If you don’t have your 
scheduled time yet, please email robinr@nestucca.k12.or.us and let her 
know when you would like to come in to meet with your student’s homeroom 
teacher. You may also call the office to make this appointment. 

High school students will come to school on Wednesday, but not Thursday 
or Friday. Conferences for these students will be Wednesday evening from 
4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. and Thursday morning 8:00 a.m. to noon. (Again, 
Friday is a holiday.) Parents of high school students can travel to each 
teacher’s classroom or just go to the teachers they would like to see. These 
conferences are not scheduled, but are on a first come-first serve basis.  

We look forward to seeing you all November 8th and 9th! 
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Nestucca Valley School District participates in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP). 

Students may be eligible to receive Free or Reduced breakfast and lunch. 
  

Nestucca Valley School District can not participate in the Special Milk Program while operating the NSLP and SBP.  

Any student who purchases an individual milk, regardless of their meal eligibility, will be charged $.50 for the milk. 
  
If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact Liz Kellow at the District Office.  

503-392-4892, Ext. 401. 

After School Time 

We are having an issue with students hanging out unsupervised after school. If your student isn’t involved in 
an after school sport/activity or tutoring, he or she needs to go home at 3:07 p.m. Our concern is that we 
don’t want unsupervised students wandering the school. If they are at practice or receiving tutoring, they are 
welcome to be here. Otherwise, they need to go home. 

This rule applies to the home sporting events. We have students staying for the event after school waiting. 
However, they are just wandering the building or even leaving school property and then coming back. We 
want our high school students to attend all activities, but they need to be at the event, not roving the building; 
accidents can happen. We want to partner with you in helping keep your children safe. Please make sure 
your student is only at school during school hours, participating in an activity or tutoring, or watching an 
event…not just hanging out with friends. 

 

Tutoring 

We have started having after school tutoring sessions. It is available in Room 126 every day after school until 
5:00 p.m. We will be taking attendance each day, and are excited to have this available to our students. 

 

Sports Fees  

The school board has waived the participation fees for all activities, starting with our winter seasons for the 
duration of this school year. We are very happy about this, and hope that it will lead to more students getting 
involved. If you paid for the full year’s activities, you will be receiving a check in the mail with a refund for the 
winter and spring sports. As with everything, if you have any questions, please call our school office. 

 

Ken Richwine 

Principal, Nestucca JrSr High 

503-392-3194 Ext 101 
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Activities Calendar 
 

Thursday, November 2nd  

End of 1st 9 weeks  

 

Friday, November 3rd 

Teacher Workday - NO SCHOOL 

 

Saturday, November 4th  

HS Cross Country @ State - Lane CC 

Speech @ Mt. Hood CC 

 

Monday, November 6th  

Neskowin Chamber Music Class 9am 

 

Tuesday, November 7th  

Fall Concert 7pm 

 

Wednesday, November 8th  

Fall Play 11am 

Evening Conferences 

 

Thursday, November 9th  

Conferences - NO SCHOOL  

 

Friday, November 10th  

Fall Play 7pm 

Veteran’s Day - NO SCHOOL  

 

Saturday, November 11th  

Fall Play 7pm 

Speech @ West Salem HS 

 

Monday, November 13th  

Winter Sports Practice Begins 

Board Meeting 6pm  

 

Wednesday, November 22nd   

NO SCHOOL  

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, November 23rd 

Thanksgiving Day  - NO SCHOOL 

 

Friday, November 24th  

NO SCHOOL  

 

Wednesday, November 29th 

HS Girls & Boys BXBL @ Taft Jamboree  7pm 

Wresting @ Knappa 5pm 

 

Wednesday, November 29th 

HS Girls & Boys BXBL vs. Warrenton 3pm 
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Substitute bus drivers are needed, with a starting 

wage of $14.13 per hour.  These drivers are 

needed quite often, so this is fairly steady work. If 

you are interested in finding out more information, 

please contact Bob Hurliman at (503) 392-3194 

 

 

Nestucca Junior and Senior High Band and Choir 

Fall Concert  
November 7th @ 7pm 

Nestucca Jr/Sr Gymnasium 
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 The Wildcat way    

November Dates to Remember! 

November 3rd - NO SCHOOL - Teacher Work Day  

November 8th - NO SCHOOL - Scheduled Conferences 8am to 8pm 

November 9th - NO SCHOOL - Scheduled Conferences 8am - Noon 

November 10th  - NO SCHOOL - Veteran’s Day  

November 13th  - Bookmobile 

November 22nd, 23rd, 24th  - NO SCHOOL - Thanksgiving Break  

 

 

 
Thank you for celebrating National Farm to School Month with us in October! The celebration of local 

food and school gardens continues in November with an all school Tasting Table event. Every NVES 

student will have the opportunity to try locally grown winter squash on November 1st. Keep an eye out 

for the Oregon Harvest for Schools newsletter. It'll have all the info you need to start eating winter 

squash at home!  

 

 

Nestucca School Garden  

October is National Farm to School Month! To celebrate the talent of farmers and 

food producers in Tillamook we collaborated with local nonprofit Foodroots to 

host our first “Local Food Open House” in the elementary school cafeteria-the 

event was a success! There were cheese samples, honey, deviled eggs, fish tacos, 

carrots and salad for families to sample. Our school garden shared bell peppers 

and beets! There were also activities and games for students to participate in. 

Thank you for all of those who helped make this event possible!   
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Community Arts Project 
Dart for Art 2017 Was A Success! 

Community Arts Project is so grateful for all students, families, and friends who made 

Dart for Art a great success this year. The students showed great enthusiasm for this 

year’s fundraising event. It turned out to be a beautiful sunny fun day and after they 

ran, we enjoyed apples from the grateful bread and cheese donated by the TCCA!   

Drum roll please… 

Together we raised $3245 

The class who raised the most funds per capita was Ms. Pieren’s class. In a few weeks 

their success will be celebrated with a special ice cream party just for them! 

The top runners in each class will receive an award, a gift certificate that can be used 

at the book fair during parent/teacher conferences. They were Kenneth Blackburn, 

Austin Reno, Jonah Higdon, Brady Hurliman, Ryan Castro, Cary Ricks, Baley Martin, 

Esteban Gomez Cueras, Timothy Gonzala, and Aubrey Carver. Way to go Wildcats! 

If your student raised the qualifying amount for a Dart for Art t-shirt and/or engraved 
medal, it will be a few weeks before we receive them because they are custom 
ordered and fabricated. Again, thank you everyone for putting great effort into 
supporting the elementary school’s art program.  
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Diane Wilkinson, Director 

30720 US 101 S. 

Hebo, OR 97122 

(503) 392-4449 

www.nvelc.com  

Nestucca Valley Head Start Program: We’ve been busy!!! Last week, we had our first Parent Meeting 
of the year, and are excited about all of the parents who stepped up to help make this a successful (and 
FUN!) year! Our next meeting is Wednesday, November 8

th
. We had our first Art Literacy on Monday, 

with Teacher (and, Community Arts Project Executive Director) Nicola, learning about abstract art, and 
lines and shapes. On Tuesday we had our Pumpkin Patch field trip to the Old House Dahlia farm, and 
although it was really wet, all the kids had a great time. Wednesday, Janet from ESD visited, and we 
had a special visit from our flag education committee, including some familiar faces from the 
neighborhood. Mickey Bledsoe, Sue Lenzi, Lea Traxler were here along with Kay Saddler. Thank you 
for all you do for our early learners! We are looking forward to the November 9th Flag Education 
Presentation. We had a lot of fun, making Halloween cards for the veterans in our local nursing homes. 
We started Homework Folders that will go home every Thursday, with homework. This is an important 
way to be involved in your child’s first education, and show them how much YOU value that education 
by working with them on things they are learning through the week. 
Remember, the Oregon Food Bank delivery will be ready for pick-up starting Tuesday morning at 9:00 
and again at 1:00 through the week. If Friday is the only day you can come, be sure to call ahead to set 
up a time with a staff person. Thank you! 

Nestucca Valley Early Learning Center Preschool: Over on the other side of the building, Teacher 
Lorena has been partnering with Head Start Teachers Tasha and Autum, using the highly rated 
Creative Curriculum and now introducing Zoo Phonics! We are still learning about the school building, 
and schedules, and are currently focusing on School Workers and Community Partners. We also went 
on the field trip to the Pumpkin Patch, and were so excited to join our Head Start friends on the tractor 
ride and out in the wet, muddy field! Thank you to all of our families who made the trip to join us! We 
also joined in on the Art Literacy fun, heading down the hallway to the Head Start classroom. Food 
Roots started on October 4

th
, with Teacher Julia helping us get our garden cleaned up and some garlic 

seeds planted! This is a partnership with the Head Start classroom as well, so it will be fun to ‘grow 
together’.   We can’t wait for the next session on November 1

st
! In the infant/toddler room, we are still 

full, with a waiting list! We welcomed new teaching assistant, Jackie Wilkinson to the team last week! 
Our toddlers (1-2 year olds) are working on their letters, and numbers up to 5. We have been also 
learning about pumpkins, apples and leaves, and are working on classroom rules and being a good 
friend. We were also lucky enough to hitch a ride up to the Pumpkin Patch last week and join our bigger 
friends, which we always love! 

Great Shakeout: We are very proud to be a partner (for the 4
th
 year in a row!) of the Oregon Great 

Shakeout event (www.shakeout.org) participating in an earthquake drill on October 19
th
, and 10:19 

every year. This year, we headed over to our neighbors at the Nestucca Valley Fire Department, and 
Ginger Slavens (very patiently) taught two dozen 3-5 year olds about the importance of “Drop, Cover 
and Hold.” Thank you to them for helping us stay safe, and being so willing to take time for us! 

Cookie Debbie would like to remind everyone: if you are planning to stay for breakfast or lunch, please 
call her ahead of time (at least a day), so she can plan. In the Head Start classroom especially, we have 
limited seating, so we need to be sure we set a place for anyone who wants to join us, AND have 
enough food to offer you! If you have any allergies, or food substitutions, remember to get her the 
proper paperwork, so she can be sure to follow the USDA rules and regulations in offering appropriate 
nutritious meals, as directed by the Child and Adult Care Food Program.  

http://www.shakeout.org/
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